September 6, 1972

Mrs. Goodwin Johnson

Sacred Heamt

Minnesota 56285

Dear Mrs. Johnson:

Little information exists on the health effects of chewing tobacco. There is a
slight tendency to more mouth and stomach irritation and cancer. It is surely
less harmful than smoking.

As for the eéthetics, only you can say.

Cordially,

Henry Blackburn, M.D.
Professor and Director
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